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1. The meeting was called to order at 8:33 a.m. 
 
 Members present:  Daniel A. Coane, Chairperson; Robert E. Edwards, 
 Secretary; Leo P. Blais, Vice-Chair and Liz Gilligan, Public Member 
 
 OPR Staff present:  Christopher D. Winters, Board Counsel; Robert Backus, 
 Prosecuting Attorney;Jessica Porter,  Director of the Office of Professional 
 Regulation; Carla Preston, Unit Administrator and Patty Skinner, Administrative 
 Assistant. 
 
 Others present:  Kent Maxfield, Deter Security;  Frank Kinney, Deter 
 Security;  Jeremy Spaulding, Green Mountain Concert Services; Mark E. 
 Stockton, Stockton Security;  Chris Pollard; David J. Mullett, Esq.; Mike Eddy, 
 Guardsmark, Inc.; W.B. (Bart) Butler, Green Mountain Concert Services. 
 
2. The Chair called for approval of the Minutes of the January 21, 2005 meeting.  
 Mr. Edwards made a motion, seconded by Mr. Blais, to approve the minutes of   
 January 21st, 2005 as read.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
3. Hearings/Stipulations 
 
 a. At 10:00 a.m. the Board held a hearing regarding its decision to   

 preliminarily deny Christopher E. Pollard.  Mr. Pollard and his attorney, 
 David John Mullett, were present.  Mike Eddy a witness for the applicant 
 was also present.  Attorney Christopher Winters presided for the Board.  
 The Board went into deliberative session at 11:16 and out at 11:29.  Mr. 
 Coane made a motion to reverse the Board’s preliminary decision and 
 issue a conditional license,  Mr. Blais seconded the motion.  The 
 conditions include: 1) requirement that any convictions will be treated as 
 unprofessional conduct.  2) Submittal of a one time report from Mr. 
 Pollard’s employer after six (6) months, stating his progress.  Mr. 
 Edwards, investigating member did not participate in the vote.  

   
4. Reports 
 
5. Legislation/Rulemaking 
  
 a. The Board reviewed and noted the memorandum from Chris Winters,  
  Board Counsel, along with a copy of his letter to LCAR regarding the   
  Proposed Rules. 
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6. Complaints 
 
 a. Follow up case regarding  MVM (Docket No: PD 12-1203)  Reports for  
   January and February 2005 were reviewed by the Board.  Mr.  
   Edwards made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pudvah, to approve the 
reports.    Motion passed unanimously. 
 
7. Topics for Newsletter 
  
 a.   Disciplinary Action   Rules 
  Return of original license  Notification of terminated employees 
  Criminal charges incurred during time of employment 
 
8.         Applications to review 
 
 a. Shauna Marie LaBelle – Unarmed Security Guard with Guardsmark, LLC.  
  Mr. Edwards made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pudvah, to approve Shauna 
  LaBelle for registration.  Ms. Gilligan abstained from voting.  Motion  
  passed. 
 
 b. Ryan R. Morrissey – Unarmed Security Guard with Green Mountain  
  Concert Services, Inc.  Mr. Edwards made a motion, seconded by Ms.  
  Pudvah to preliminarily deny Mr. Morrissey’s application based on Title  
  26, Chapter 59 § 3181 (b)(15) failure to provide the information requested  
  by the Board and § 3181 (b)(18) providing incomplete, false or misleading 
  information on an application.  Ms. Gilligan abstained from voting.   
  Motion passed. 
 
 c. Nancy Gale Warren – Unarmed Security Guard with Wackenhut Corp.   
  Mr. Edwards made a motion to go into deliberative session at 9:18 a.m.,  
  seconded by Ms. Pudvah.  The Board came out of deliberative session at  
  9:27 a.m.  Mr. Edwards made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pudvah to deny  
  Ms. Warren for registration based on 26 V.S.A. § 3174 (d) “An application 
  for a license may be denied upon failure of the applicant to provide  
  information required, upon a finding that the applicant does not meet a  
  high standard as to character, integrity and reputation or for   
  unprofessional conduct defined in section 3181 of this title.”  Ms. Gilligan 
  abstained from voting.  Motion passed. 
 
 d. The Board reviewed the request from U.S. Security  Associates, Inc. with  
  John D. Marshall as the qualifying agent, to waive fingerprinting for the  
  FBI check for Mr. Oringer, a corporate office due to his age and the fact.  
  that the FBI has rejected the prints twice as illegible. The Board voted to  
  not grant the request, noting that Mr. Oringer may have computerized  
  fingerprints taken. 
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09. New Business 
 
10. Old Business 
 
 a. A report from Daniel Coane, Chairperson, regarding the licenses that are 

 now being issued to private investigators and security guards. (See 
 appendix A). 

  
10. Correspondence 
 
11. Public Comment 

 
12. There being no further business, Mr. Edwards made a motion, seconded by Ms. 

Pudvah, to adjourn the meeting at 12:05 p.m. Motion passed unanimously 
 
 
NEXT MEETING DATE FOR 2005:  March 18, 2005 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


